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Minutes of the meeting of the Environment and Facilities Committee of the Parish Council held on Monday 28th March 2022 at 7.30pm. This meeting was held in the Claydon Room.
PRESENT
 In the Chair:

Miriam Lewis  
Councillors:

John Harrison 



Richard Perry
                      Diane Gibson- nonvoting member
Officers:
Amanda Hilton -Clerk
Apologies:              Bernard Hall Z Alam
Absent:
0
Public 
A Beale
The meeting started at 7.30pm and it was noted this meeting was being recorded. 
21/416
Apologies for Absence



Apologies were received from Cllr Bernard Hall.
21/417
Chairman’s Welcome


The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and confirmed Cllr 

Hall was still absent and passed her best wishes to him and his family.
21/418
Minutes



The Minutes of the Environment and Facilities Committee meeting 


held on Monday 28th February 2022. were received. 
It was RESOLVED the Minutes of the Environment and Facilities Committee meeting held Monday 28th February 2022 be approved and confirmed. 
21/419
Interests 

None declared. 
21/420

Public Participation



None
21/421
Plantation Hall
a) Members received a report from the Clerk to confirm the spinner at the play area was broken. Cllr Perry PROPOSED the equipment be repaired. SECONDED by Cllr Harrison. It was RESOLVED to repair the equipment. Members noted the Clerk continues to gather quotations to replace/repair the playground surface. Members noted Maldon Carnival would be holding an Easter Bonanza on King George V Playing Field on Saturday 2nd April 2022 and the Clerk had requested that the CET attend the site to check on the set up and to ensure all footpaths are kept clear. 
b) Members noted the Planning Application for the extension had been submitted, Application 22/00400/FUL PP 11066665. Members RESOLVED the Clerk liaise with the Architect to enquire the next step of the process. 

c) Members received a report from the Chairman with regards to the Tea and Toast Session. A general discussion was held, and the Chair updated members that those youths that attended had confirmed they did not want a youth club and would prefer for there to be base where they can come watch the television, keep warm with their friends. It was RESOLVED the Clerk would purchase a television up to the cost of £350.00. 
d) Members noted the next Community Hub was due to be held on Wednesday 20th April 2022 and RESOLVED for the Clerk to continue to liaise with G Dyer. 

e) Members were asked to consider a hire request to hold a family fun weekend on King George V Field. The event would include children’s rides, game stalls and food stalls to bring families together. It was RESOLVED the Clerk would ask for clarification and report back at the next meeting. 

f) Members considered filing a gap in the boundary hedge next to the Green Gym which had been made. The Clerk confirmed this area had become a spot for youths to congregate and litter and G Dyer had attended site and moved the youths on. It was RESOLVED the Clerk would ask the advice of the groundsmen and seek quotations to fence off the area. 

21/422

Amenity Areas


a) Members noted the Clerk had requested the grounds maintenance contractor tidy up the Ash Tree at the Roothings.
b) The Clerk updated members that she had chased the 3rd quotation for a cost to replace the play equipment at Elizabeth Way. 

c) Members received a report from the Clerk with regards to the Land Registry project. The Clerk confirmed the original transfer documents had been sent to Essex Legal Services and the next step required was for council to produce HM Land Registry Compliant Plans to enable the best way to have council registered as the Land Registry as the proprietor. It was RESOLVED the Clerk in liaison with the Chairman progress with this matter. 
21/423

Groundsmen Contracts

a) Members noted the Groundsmen Contract had been awarded following a successful Tender Process. 
21/424

Improvements within the Parish
a) Members considered any actions. A Beale raised the issue of the blocked culvert at Holloway Road. The Clerk to report.

b) The date for the next litter pick was confirmed as Sunday 3rd April 2022 with a view to clear the ditch at Hall Road. The Clerk confirmed this area had been reported to G Dyer and the Community Engagement Team due to reports of ASB in the area. 
c) Members considered the costings to replace notice boards at Temple Way and Double Day Drive. A general discussion was held, and it was RESOLVED to purchase 2 boards, both to have a locked side for council notices and 1 side to be available for public notices. The Clerk to action.
d) Members received a report from the Clerk with regards to parked vehicles on Heybridge Street. The Clerk confirmed she had met with A Rayner and members of the CET to gain their views and there had been a collective view to apply for a single yellow line with wating restrictions. Members RESOLVED the Clerk to liaise with A Rayner and come back to members with a proposal to put to the Local Highway Panel. 
e) Members considered installation of a small litter bin along the canal tow path between Holloway Road and the Roothings due to reports of littering. The Clerk to action. 
21/425

Allotment Provision
a) Members noted the Clerk had registered an interest in the Allotments sites within the proposed Westcombe Park development. 
21/426
288 Bus Extension
a) Members noted the last day of service for the 288 Extension would be 23rd April 2022 and that a statement would be issued shortly.
21/427
Quarterly Newsletter
a) It was RESOLVED the Chairman and Clerk continue to work on the Newsletter. 
21/428
Heybridge Helping Hand



Members received a report from the Chairman with regards to the 


Luncheon club and confirmed it was running well and the Terms of 

Reference as amended had been approved. The Chairman confirmed 


she had attended a meeting with local partners with regards to food 
provision within the district. The Chairman confirmed this meeting had 
been very informative. 
21/429
Consultations

a) Members considered submitting suggestions for the Local Wildlife Sites (LoWS) to Essex Wildlife Trust. It was RESOLVED members to circulate suggestions to the Clerk for submissions. 

21/430

Request for Information 

a) Members received a report from the Clerk with regards to a request for information from Heybridge Basin Parish Council. It was RESOLVED the Clerk would request a map to indicate the exact area in question and once received supply the requested information. 
21/431
Future Meetings


 a) The next meeting of the Planning Committee of the Parish Council 

will be held on Monday 4th April 2022 at 7.30pm



b) The next meeting of the Events Committee of the Parish Council will 

be held on 11th April 2022 at 7.30pm.

        

c) The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Tuesday 19th 

April 2022 at 7.30pm to include the APM at 7.00pm.



d)  The next meeting of the Environment and Facilities Committee of 

the Parish Meeting will be held on Monday 25th April 2022 at 7.30pm.



The Chairman closed the meeting at 9.35pm. 







Signed: 








Dated:
65
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